Bassenthwaite Parish Council
Minutes of the Bassenthwaite Parish Council Meeting
 held in the Parish Room, Bassenthwaite on Thursday 3rd February 2022 at 7.30pm.
 Bass meeting 167        
 Councillors Present: J Stephens (Chairman), N Harrop, S Langcake, E Trafford, C Grace & H Reb.           
 Also Present: E Clark (clerk), B Cooper-Holmes & S Smith.                                          
1) Apologies – Apologies for absence were received & accepted from Cllr Jukes & Cllr Grainger (Allerdale Borough Councillor)
  2)  Minutes - Resolved – that the Chair sign the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 2nd of December 2021 & the Extra Ordinary Meeting on 6th of January 2022.
3) Public Participation – B Cooper-Holmes joined the meeting with regards to the inoperative light at Cooper Dub & S Smith joined the meeting in respect of correspondence received in relation to planning application no. 7/2021/2343. 
    4)  Requests for Dispensations - there were no requests for dispensations.

    5)  Declaration of Interests –there were no declarations of interest.  
    6)  Cumbria Constabulary – the monthly police newsletter was circulated by email.  
      7)  Chairman’s Announcements  
a) Local Government Reorganisation – the board noted that the High Court has refused an application by Cumbria County Council for permission to apply for a judicial review of the Government’s decision to create two new unitary authorities in Cumbria.  The County has an opportunity to appeal this decision at an oral hearing.  Work will continue on the LGR workstreams, and the timetable will go ahead as planned.

b) Elections to the new shadow authorities of Cumberland and Westmorland & Furness will be held on the 5 May.  A notice of election will be published by 28 March. 

c) A new highways online reporting form has recently been launched by Cumbria Highways.  The highways form can be found on the Cumbria County Council website. As from the 11th of February the highways@cumbria.gov.uk inbox will no longer be available to report highway problems.  Highway issues can still be reported on the telephone number 0300 303 2992. 
        8)  Payment of Accounts & Receipts Received
             The following payments were considered & approved for payment; 
     (a)  Kompan – Swings



             £4498.12

     (b)  The Great North Air Ambulance - Donation

£    50.00

     (c)  Community Heartbeat – Annual Support
                         £  151.20

     (d)  Steve Sowerby – Fix Seat on Village Green                       £  103.00 

             (e)  Steve Sowerby - Paint Goal Posts

                         £  110.00

             (f)  P Sibson - Fell Diseased Tree


            £  480.00    

       9)  Financial Report - The balance as at the 31st December 2021 is £15,761.40 on all three PC accounts.  
     10)  Grass Cutting Tender – A quote of £1048.07 plus vat (price as per 2021) from Tivoli for the 2022 grasscutting was received and accepted.
   11) Planning
      There were no planning applications received since the last meeting.
      Correspondence from High Close Holiday Home in respect of planning application no. 7/2021/2343 was read by the Chairman with no further action required. 

  12) Highways – it was asked if a road sweeper could be requested for all roads into the village.  Vans parked on The Avenue were discussed and it was agreed that there should be no action from the parish council.  There was no update on the light at Cooper Dub, a scheme operating which had replaced lights in Lorton to be looked into by the clerk. No update on the damaged signpost (finger missing) and the mirror at the Chapel Junction – clerk to follow up.  Dog fouling at Cobble End, The Narrows and Beck Edge was noted.     
   13) Village Green Maintenance – mole hills on the Green were discussed and it was agreed that Gordie Oliver’s offer of laying tunnel traps be approved (pc to pay).  Two quotes to remove the epicormic growth from lime trees on the Green were received and it was agreed that the cheaper quote of £350.00 plus vat be accepted – clerk to action.  The diseased lime tree near to Back Hill has been felled and the replacement bench has been installed on the Green.
    14) Complaints Procedure – three complaints procedure examples were circulated to councillors and it was agreed that a simple alternative was required.  Chair to compile a simple complaints procedure to be adopted at the March meeting.

    15) Parish Council Committees – the following four committees were considered & approved;

         (a)  Parish Council Land – Cllr Grace & Cllr Harrop
         (b)  Play Areas – Cllr Armstrong
         (c)  Village Green – Cllr Reb & Cllr Mattinson
         (d)  Highways – Cllr Stephens

   16) Replacement Swings – it was noted that the new swings were to be installed next week (no day confirmed).  
   17) The Queens Platinum Jubilee – ideas to commemorate the event were discussed and it was suggested that a tree be planted.  Parishioners to be asked for their opinion on this proposal.
  18)  Items for next Agenda - new items to be with the clerk by the 23rd of February 2022.
   19)  Date of Next Meeting – it was noted that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be Thursday the 3rd of March 2022.     
                                         The chair closed the meeting at 8.39pm. 
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